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20th May 2005
Expedition Newsletter #1 : Pre-Departure Update
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Hi all,

Please excuse this generic ‘Hi all’ bulk Email, but time is precious at the moment unfortunately. I thought that some of you might be interested in a brief update. If not, please let me know and I’ll take you off this newsletter list.
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Firstly, I’d like to thank each of you for all your support – be it financial, in the form of sponsored gear or just enthusiasm and encouragement – it’s fantastic, and I am very proud to be leading this expedition, it’s a huge thrill.

I’m honoured to welcome our latest sponsor - The Australian Geographic Society, who are helping us out in a big way. Australian Geographic has written a short letter strongly endorsing our adventure, a copy of which is included below in this Expedition Newsletter for anyone / organisation that might find it usefull. We have been pre-paid for an article in their magazine, so all going to plan there will be some high profile exposure there after we return.
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Our sponsors W.L. Gore & Associates (makers of GORE-TEX® and WINDSTOPPER® Fabrics), today gave Clark and I our GORE-TEX® Immersion® Dry Suits to check for size before they badge them up for us with logos. They are amazing!! Take a look at the photo. A totally waterproof, 1 piece suit – GORE-TEX® socks even incorporated in the feet, neck and wrist rubber seals…  Thanks very much for these! Further, our GORE-TEX® shoes (Scarpa Liskamm’s) are to be delivered soon so we can start wearing them in, which will be great! W.L. Gore even made us up a shirt to train in (hauling truck tires along the beach, bike riding etc), with our hike logo on it! Great fun!
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We finally have some flags for the expedition. Of course the Aussie flag, and the accompanying Boxing Kangaroo flag. We are also proud to be taking the Australian Geographic Society flag, and have applied for the prestigious Explorers Club flag. Air Canada is hunting down a Canadian flag for us also, as we think it is the courteous thing to do, rather than appear to cross Victoria Island and essentially stake an Australian flag on it. =P
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On the electronics side of things, the Photovoltaic department of the University of NSW has very generously helped us out with ideas and information, and just yesterday bought us the solar panels we calculated we need – 4x ‘Uni-Solar’ 32 Watt flexible solar panels! Thanks very much to Solazone for sourcing these few remaining OEM panels – there are none left to buy retail in Australia – we were very fortunate here! Flexible panels, we have decided, are the best bet for this expedition as they are durable, lightweight and easily stashed away. Hopefully they will trun up here sometime tomorrow, and I’ll have to make up a system to enable it to charge our myriad of electronics (Video camera, digital camera – which we are still trying to source, satellite phones, Raymarine GPS chartplotter, PDA, torches for September when the sun goes down, etc)
Something that absolutely blew me away yesterday – have you all seen www.maps.google.com – and then click on the Satellite option???? You can zoom right in anywhere… (fine detail mostly confined to USA and Canada at present).. but over major cities you can zoom down to street level where you can see cars, and over Victoria Island you can zoom in to individual ice sheets and lakes! Take a look at this link, and zoom in, and in, and in… from the left pic to the right!
http://maps.google.com/maps?ll=70.444336,-112.500000&spn=32.607422,37.133789&t=k&hl=en
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18 May 2005

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN
Chris Bray and Clark Carter
r Day
Unsupported across Victoria Island - High Arctic
I s our belief that expeditions of this scale and vision promote the spirit
of adventure and the healthy application of responsible risk-takin;

8. W
feel that such adventures are vital to the development of a strong, nadcn'\l
character.

We are also considering running a story in our journal on the expedition
and are happy to make available for the expedition’s use the Australian
Geographic Society logo and flag as symbols of our endorsement of this
project.

Yours singetely,

Rory Scott
Managing Director
Australian Geographic

AUSTRALIAN GEOGRAPHIC PTY LTD aus
1 Mons Vae Rosd
PO Box 321, Terey Hils i 2084
1 Office Ph: +612 4736777 Fax: 4612 94
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My room is becoming a bit of a shemozzle, with bits of expedition gear, maps, clothing (that’s normal), and piles of first-aid & prescription drugs in little piles, flags, harnesses and to-do lists!

Things are progressing well, although the imminent deadline for our kayaks/sleds (P.A.Cs) to be packed onto the ship bound for Canada is 1.5 weeks away, and there is lot left to do, not only on the PACs themselves, but gear to pack into them to save us carrying it with us on the plane… So we have been working overtime like madmen getting things [image: image22.jpg]


organised and built. The last few months have been very hectic, but satisfying! My next-door neighbours kindly agreed to turn a deaf-ear to late-night hammering & pop-riveting, so we have been building untill ungodly hours of the morning most nights. It’s coming along. Many, many thanks to Josef and Simon at Siemens (where I have been working these past 5 months) for giving me time off work to battle with the PACs in the garage at home – without this time off, I doubt we’d have a chance of getting it finished in time.
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The plan for the PACs is to paint them fluoro-rescue-orange (that same colour as I used on my airdrops for my Tasmanian Wilderness Expedition, so bright it hurts to look at) - not because we intend to be rescued, (although better safe than sorry), but it means they will stand out in photo’s etc, and if we were to have one swept away down a wild river, it would be much easier for us to find. Rather than torment ourselves trying to conjure up names for our PACs we have decided to invite the local Inuits on the island to christen them for us when we arrive – it will be good fun – I just hope we can pronounce it =)
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It is all drawing very close now, and it’s getting pretty exciting. The locals on the island in Cambridge Bay have been so helpful! They are fantastic people. They have organised a community BBQ when we arrive, will take us on a tour, feed us traditional ‘maktaaq’ (raw narwhal) and beluga whale meat! Musk Ox jerky/biltong is apparently a must-have also! Doug Stern – a very well respected polar traveller (who worked for Adventure Networks for a while as a South Pole guide), has very generously said that even though he is likely to be away looking after a national park on Ellesmere Island, we can use his house as a launching pad for our 1000 Hour Day. Thanks! Last week over the phone I did an interview with Cambridge Bay radio, up in the arctic, from the comfort of my cosy Sydney home! Good fun.
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I’m at home tomorrow, so I will spend the day putting the cockpit edging on the 2nd PAC, sealing the forward and aft bulkheads, put hatches on etc, and generally trying to seal it up ready for a tentative water-test this Sunday (fingers crossed). Thanks very much to my Dad for all the time he too has been putting into helping me build these PACs. Also, I have to work out how to connect the Iridium Satellite phone to our Palm PDA to enable us to send emails, updates, imagies etc live from our expedition.
Please let me know if any of you would be interested in some more photographs, media releases etc that you might be able to use.
Don’t forget to take a squiz at the webpage www.1000HourDay.com when you get the chance, as I sometimes manage to stick up some more news or pics for the gallery etc when I find the time. If anyone has any ideas or suggestions for the webpage, be sure to give me a yell! We’d [image: image27.jpg]


love to swap links with your webpage too, if you’d like to place a link to ours on yours..? Let me know. Also, sponsors, if you could please write me a short blurb (say 150 words) about your company I’ll eventually get around to creating an individual page on the site to promote each of you. To give you an idea, Air Canada wrote:

Air Canada, Canada's national flag carrier and the world's 14th largest airline continues to be the fastest way to Canada. Currently operating the world's only daily direct flight from Sydney to Vancouver via Honolulu, Air Canada is unrivalled in its reach with 73 destinations coast to coast. Recent innovations have once again placed Air Canada at the forefront of the aviation industry. From late 2005, Air Canada will introduce personal in-flight entertainment in every seat in every class, lie flat seats in Executive First and an updated livery. 2006 will see the arrival of the new Boeing 777-300ER expanding the already extensive worldwide network. 

Ok.. I’m falling asleep – it’s 2:00 am.
Thanks again to everyone, and I’ll do my best to keep you all posted.

Cheers!

Chris

Chris Bray & Clark Carter

1000 Hour Day – Unsupported Across Victoria Island – High-Arctic

www.1000HourDay.com 
Australian Geographic Society letter of endorsement on next page
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